TOWN OF KILLINGLY

SOLID WASTE SUBCOMMITTEE
July 25, 2018
5:30 P.M.

Room 204
Killingly Town Hall

172 Main Street
Killingly, CT 02639








Commission Members:


Lynn LaBerge 
                                                                              Absent w/o notification Tammy Wakefield 

Edward Grandelski
Minutes
1. Call to Order:  Lynn LaBerge called the meeting to order at 5:35pm.
2. Citizens Comments:  

David Griffiths spoke about the operation of the Transfer Station regarding brush and leaves composting. He also feels that town wide pick up should be charged by the household, not by the mil rate. David Griffiths is in favor of pay as you throw.
Donna Bromwell spoke how the about cost of curb-side pick-up should not be included in the mil rate, but paid by each household. She also spoke of the Transfer Station hours, swap shop, more recycling, and informing the citizens better about the Transfer Station operations.
3.
Adoption of Minutes:
Edward Grandelski motioned to approve the May 23, 2018 Meeting Minutes.  Lynn LaBerge seconded the motion with the following corrections.

A. #6 October 2018 instead of 2018 of October

b. #7 Ensued instead of ensure, 
c. #7 remove the word(to) after Transfer Station and.
Motion Passed.

4.       Tim DeVivo – Willimantic Waste Paper Co. Inc. 
He is on vacation and not able to attend the meeting.

5.
Finance Report:
David Capacchione provided the Finance Report for the estimated revenues and expenditures through the end of June figures. Discussion ensued. 

6.
Unfinished Business
a) Discussion on possible Household Hazardous Waste Collection Dates, David Capacchione stated if the Committee wants to go forward with Hazardous Waste Collection they would have to budget for it in the upcoming budget year. Edward Grandelski suggested that they increase the upcoming budget by an estimated cost of $40,000- $50,000.

7.
New Business:


a) Discussion on reduction of operating hours & Contract Extensions:
Council took no action. Operating hours are staying the same and the Contract is extended for one year.

8. 
Other Discussion Items


a)  Tonnage Report- Take 2 Inc is still collecting and is working well.


b)  Mattress Program- The program is still collecting and is working well.
c)  Single stream & Trash seems to lower than last year, due to less people using the       Transfer Station
d)  If the town ran the Transfer Station it would be roughly $446,864,000. Discussion ensued on the breakdown of cost.
9.
Adjournment: at 6:33pm a Motion to adjourn by Ed Grandelski, 2nd by Lynn LaBerge All in favor –motion carries

Respectfully submitted,

Joan Blymiller

Recording Secretary
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Visit us on the web at WWW.KILLINGLYCT.GOV

